
Ort und Datum einfügen
Dear parents of year 6 students,
The next unit of year 6 biology lessons will be on the topic of reproduction, sexuality and human development. This is part of the broader subject area of “Anthropology” and is included in the curriculum for years 6 and 9. This means that teaching this topic is a requirement and that all pupils are obliged to participate.
The Ministry of Education for the State of North Rhine-Westphalia has issued specific guidelines on sex education. These guidelines stress that this subject is about imparting scientific knowledge. The objective is also, however, to develop a sense of responsibility for and attitude towards one’s own sexuality and the sexuality of others.
In addition to your role as a parent, the school is also obliged to play its part in the task of sex education. You need to be made aware of learning objectives, content and media. That is the purpose of this letter.
The teaching unit that is now commencing will convey the following content:
· structure and function of the reproductive organs
· sexual intercourse, fertilisation, contraception
· pregnancy and childbirth
· development from baby to toddler
· changes during puberty (physical and emotional changes)
The aim of the lessons is to familiarise students with biological, ethical, social and cultural issues around sexuality in an age-appropriate way. Sex education is intended to contribute to empowering students to behave responsibly and autonomously. They will learn to make reasoned decisions, particularly with respect to marriage and family and with respect to displaying tolerance towards others and other ways of life. This includes learning to talk appropriately about gender issues.
It is clear that this cannot all be achieved at school alone. As the overwhelming majority of students have a keen interest in this issue, it is helpful if, during this teaching unit, parents are available to discuss these issues at home.
Yours sincerely,
Logo der Schule oder Briefkopf einfügen








